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June 2018 NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 
 

Fayth Anttila, Connor Brodigan, Gary Chambers, Molly Chapman,  
Keith Christian, Jim Denfeld, Sandi Duenas, Gary Eberly, Fred & Brenda 

Finley, Abigail Goday-Perez, Mike Hambach, Kevin Hardwick,  
Grayson Hirte, Jeff Kubli, Lucy Langer, Robert Ludlum, Alexander Lusson, 

Bill Maderos, Robert Maderos, Edgar Martinez, Daniel Mikkelson,  
Kyle Miller, John Murphy, Isaac Pena, James Pierson, Zach Pierson,  

Kelly Romo, Kyle Schroeder, Grace Steffens, Charles Randall Thiessen, 
Daniel Webb and Brick Williams 

 

Our Youth Event—we will have a booth at the I’m Hooked and Free 
Fishing Weekend at Henry Hagg Lake on June 2 and 3rd.  

We will have two BB Gun Ranges run by our local BB Gun club members—
The Timber Beasts. We are trying to make an archery range be available as 
well. There will be a trailer with outdoor items, pelts, furs and such, to look 
at, as well as the various fishing opportunities. It’s their 35th anniversary so 
they are trying to make it as big as they can. Sign your youth up and come 
out and see everyone at this great family event. We will be selling “Any 
One” Chapter Raffle tickets and OHA Gun Raffle Calendars at this event. 

Quarterly Gun Giveaway—Starting with the April Chapter Meeting, OHA 
members 12 years of age and over, that attend our Chapter meeting, will 
receive one entry into the giveaway, per chapter meeting attended. The 
prize for this quarter is a Howa 1500 6.5 Creedmoor.    The winning ticket 
will be drawn at the June 20th Chapter Meeting. 

“Any One” Chapter Raffle Tickets—Contact a board member to get 
tickets or come to an upcoming event or Chapter Meeting. If you win, then 
you have your choice of the following:  

Ruger AR-556 ($799), Springfield Armory XDM .45 ($659) or a Legacy 
Pointer O/U 20 Ga. Shotgun ($674). Tickets are 1 ticket for $5 or 5 tickets 
for $20. The drawing will be held June 20th, 2018 at 7:10pm at our monthly 
Chapter Meeting location. There are 1000 tickets printed. License #R4930A. 

Election Results—Steve Hodges—President, Melody Kind—Secretary, 
Kirk Nolan—Director, all continue in their current positions.  Welcome to 
our newest board member, who was also voted in as a Director, Lori 
Vallery. We have one vacant director position, let us know if you are 
interested in the position or finding out more about it. 

June 20th—Big Game controlled hunt results will be available.  Check 
your draw results by visiting the My Hunter Information page at 
or.outdoorcentral.us/or/hunterreport or call Controlled Huts at 503-947-6102 
or 1-800-708-1782. 

If you have any hunting photos that you would like to share in our newsletter,  
please send digital images to tvcoha@outlook.com or email Melody Kind at  

hidden_valley1@hotmail.com or text them to 503-502-0611. 



 Travis Simpson’s coyote 

 

A Great Big THANK YOU to Jim Hendrickson for being our May guest speaker. Jim lives in Warren, 
Oregon and is an avid archery hunter.  Jim is a two time Oregon State Elk Calling Champion. He also took 
6th place in the World Elk Calling Championships.   

Jim makes his own calls and brought about two dozen different calls and he demonstrated many of them. It’s 
been a while since he hunted with a rifle, but he said that he can help rifle hunters increase their odds of  

taking a bull elk by using elk calls.  One way to find out if there are elk in the area is to simply call them and 
listen.  Then move another 50-100 yards down the skid road and call again. If bulls are in the area they will 
call back.  When you get a call back, then move in and get closer before you call again. Kind of get them mad 
so they will come in and challenge you. You really want to reach the high pitch scream when calling them in 

because it’s almost like they are compelled to answer.  

He went over some great techniques and told us about the different sounds that bulls, cows and calves make 
so you can use that in whatever situation you find yourself in. He likes to use several different calls to get  
different call sounds out there. He recommends using a Hootchie Mama, a Wayne Carlton cow and calf call 
and his own calls. He says a good starter call is a single latex because it’s soft and easier to blow. When using 
a Hootchie Mama, press it nice and easy in one motion. He notes that double reeds usually have a really good 
sound and uses all of the different types of calls. 

He says one of the most important things to do is to practice with your call. He said that he goes out to Jewell 
Wildlife Refuge and listens to the elk talk so he knew what they sounded like. This helps you to try and  

mimic those natural calls. You can get calls at most local stores with sporting goods and hunting sections 
for around $20.  Jim teaches calling lessons and sells calls that he makes for $20 each.  If you are  
interested in either, you can call him at 503-369-1105. 
 

June 2nd and 3rd, 2018 — Saturday & Sunday  
6:30 AM to 4:30 PM — I’m Hooked Family and Friends 
Outdoor Experience Fundraiser Event at Henry Hagg Lake, 
Gaston OR. For more information or to register go to: 
http://imhookedinc.org/hagg-lake-event-registration.html  
 

July 14, 2018 — Saturday — Tualatin Valley Chapter 
Tillamook State Forest Target Shooting Area Clean Up.  For 
more information contact Tony Kind at 503-290-6143. 
 

December 7, 2018 — Friday — Tualatin Valley Chapter 
Christmas Party at Meriwether National Golf Club,  
Hillsboro, OR—for more information or to volunteer to 
help, please contact Lori Vallery at mvallery@frontier.com. 
 

OHA Tualatin Valley Chapter Upcoming Events 

Newsletter in email — If you would like the Chapter Newsletter emailed to you instead of it being mailed 
out to you, please contact Melody Kind at 503-502-0611 or send an email to TVCOHA@Outlook.com with 
the email address where you would like it to be sent. 

Our May guest speaker Jim Hendrickson.  



Newsletter by Melody Kind 

Our Chapter Habitat Restoration Project was pulling out scotch broom and trimming some 
trees in a meadow that we had previously cleared and seeded with grass. Volunteers included 
Wayne Brown from ODFW, Gary Lopez, Alec Lopez, Daniel Stinchfield, Harry Coultas,  Dan 
Parquet, Jake Keller, Maverick Keller, Weston Keller, Tony Kind, Shelley Kind,  Mark Kind,  
Jackson Kind, Joe Kind, Melody Kind, Brandon Reid and Jeny Buechel. 
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June 2 &3 — I’m Hooked & Free Fishing Weekend at Henry Hagg Lake 

 

June 5th — Board Meeting 7pm @  21523 SW Kristin Ct, Aloha OR 97003 

 

June 20th — Chapter Meeting & Quarterly Gun Draw  & Raffle Drawing 

PrimeTime Restaurant & Sports Bar at 7pm 
4450 Pacific Avenue, Forest Grove OR 97116 
**Guest Speaker is - Ryan Beebe of Wallrest** 
 
 

UPCOMING MEETINGS 

ADVERTISING 
 

We offer advertising for a flat rate of 
$100 per year.  This will be in the 
form of a business card, included 
somewhere in the newsletter.   
 

If you are interested in advertising 
your business, please send an email 
to TVCOHA@outlook.com and we 
will get you the information. 
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